George Evan Water Tank

Original capacity: 200,000 gallons

Date taken out of service: 2002 – 2003

Reason for being taken out of service: Being that it was too close to the Lagrange connection into Hogansville Water System, it never got a change to draft. It would stay full all the time. Despite my suggest; "to have it rerouted to Hummingbird Sub and use it to feed interstate customers and I-85 tank." and still have more water up in the air. It was in working order before LaGrange water came in. The city council voted and had Thomason Enterprise from LaGrange, GA to take down it. They were not the right ones to do this job. Instead of having it unassembled it the proper way, he went ahead and cut it into pieces. And now there is no way E.P.D. is going to allow it to be put back up in service. Due to safety purpose. After all this time it being on the ground, now all it is scrap metal. And for the price that the city may pay a contractor put it back up. Might as well buy a new tank.